The Lake Boon Commission 8/20/03 Meeting Minutes

Meeting commenced at 7:05 PM with Conray Wharff and Cindy Curley present.

Minutes from 8/1/03 meeting approved.

Cindy Curley and Conray Wharff unanimously recommended Lee Heron as the best candidate for the LBC. This vote was taken in front of Kathy Farrell.

Kathy Farrell and David Gray both assured the Commission that the do support the 319 grant and that the letter sent by Lori Hawkes does not accurately reflect their views.

Dave Gray, VP of the LBA has agreed to talk to Lori Hawkes, acting President of the LBA and ask Lori to follow thru with the written commitment the LBA has made to the State, Town of Stow, LBA Members and the LBC to fund up to \$8000 towards the 319 grant match.

The Commission unanimously voted to support a zero tolerance policy for safety violations on the Lake and directed Lee Heron to start ticketing serious safety violations.

Barbara Supino and Barbara Earnst will present a written proposal for weed harvesting in a LBC meeting to be scheduled in September.

Next Meeting is scheduled for 8/28/03. Meeting adjourned at 8:35PM.